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 Hot Line Number 191 – 20 May 2021 

Voluntary Roles in the club 
Becoming a volunteer in any club is a really good thing to do. You 
make friends, build relationships, understand how your club works, can 
influence the culture of the club, and increase your enjoyment of 
belonging in the process. 
We are making progress on filling important roles for next season, 
but we still need 2-3 more people to stand for the Executive. If you are 
interested in an Executive position, please complete a nomination 
form, or contact any Executive member to find out what is involved. 
The following nominations for Executive roles have been received 
to date: 
President: Brenda Turner 
Vice President: 
Secretary: Jill Lee 
Treasurer: Alistair Salt 
Other Executive: 
Pat Bonham 
John De Freitas 
Hamish Wilson 
  
Selectors: Mike Small (Convenor), Tracy Wilkinson (Selector for U5s), 
Judy Davidson, Pam Clark, & Carol Dawe (Women’s Selectors) 
Match Committee: Hamish Wilson (Men), Penny Pat & Lyn Martin 
(Women) 
Club Captains: Lloyd Ewan (Men), Judy Davidson (Women), and 
Tracy Wilkinson (Junior) 

  
Catering Convenor role: This is a very important position, especially 
during events at Burnside. If you are interested in food, a good 
manager, understand working with a budget, and enjoy working with 
people, this may be the role for you. We have a good number of willing 
helpers but need someone to oversee, organise the kitchen and food 
when required. Get in touch with our current Convenor, Philippa 
Johnston to have a chat about the catering role. Phone: 358 9732 or 
027 404 8429 

  
Sports nominees 

Bowls Canterbury Annual Awards take place this Saturday evening, 
22 May. With valuable assistance from Ken Wilson-Pyne, the Club has 
nominated Richard Hocking for Young Player of the Year, Alan Bryce 
for Volunteer of the Year, and Burnside Bowling Club for Club of the 
Year. 
Canterbury Sports Awards take place on Friday 28 May – Bowls 
Canterbury have advised Alan Bryce is a finalist for the Outstanding 
Administrator of the Year award, and Bruce Wakefield for the 
Outstanding Para Athlete/Team of the Year award. Fingers crossed for 
these two club members being honoured at the Awards. 

  
Social time at Burnside  

If you are free this Friday, (21 May), join us in the lounge bar from 4.30pm to mix and mingle. Come 
on your own or bring a guest for an hour or two. All welcome! 
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Bar Duty   
 Monday  24th May  Pam Clarke   4.00 to 6.30 (also shift manager for the week) 

Friday  28th May  Brian Clarkson   4.00 to 6.30 
Saturday  29th May  Emily Miller     4.00 to 6.30 

     
Caption competition 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“I’ll tell you – It won’t take  a minute.” 

“Ah if only I knew then what I know now weed heaven would be full.” 

“Oh damn, Brenda interrupted my train of thought. I’ll have to start again.” 

“How much are you offering to keep me.” 

“I am unaccustomed to public speaking, so this won’t take long.’ 

“No way, I’m not going to hand the microphone over yet….!” 

 

Seems there is a common thread there. Winner announced in next Hotline. 

From the Editor’s desk 

 An apt quote of the week / fortnight….. 

 “They may forget what you said, but they will never forget how you made them feel.” 

Carl W. Buechner - is an American writer, novelist, poet, autobiographer, essayist, preacher, and 
theologian. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    “Anyone got a spare million for this dream?’ 


